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Dear Parents,


		


Y5/6 back from Wick Court:


Our intrepid farmers returned from Wick Court this afternoon. The children and adults were all exhausted but happy to be back. Welcome back everyone! We must all say a big thank you to Miss Midgley, Mr Downing, Gilly and Christina and Matt for helping the children and giving up their time.





Y5/6 junior apprentice project:


Not all the children in Years 5 and 6 have gone to Wick Court this week. Those that remained behind have taken part in a “junior apprentice” project. They had to form “companies” to design, cost and produce a new brand of breakfast cereal. It was a fascinating and enjoyable way for them to learn entrepreneurial skills and how to handle and manage budgets. Each group did a final presentation to our very own Apprentice panel (Kenny was Nick Hewer, Joan was Margaret Mountford, Miss Bridges was Karen Brady and I had the dubious honour of being Lord Sugar!) and the winners were Safa, Tahira, Hasnae, Mehdi and Bruck who presented the brilliant “Breakfast Bears”. Have a look at our website for some pictures.





After school clubs:


Apologies for the delay in information about after school clubs and thank you for your patience. We are currently in the process of sourcing organisations and individuals from within and outside of the school to run a range of different clubs. The very latest we will be starting clubs will be at the beginning of next half term. However we will keep you informed if we can start them earlier. If any parents have a particular skill or interest and would like to run an after school club with us, please talk to me or Ann in the office. Parents would have to have a CRB check done before they started a club.





Harvest Contributions:


On Friday 27th September we will be having a very informal celebration assembly for Harvest at which some children will do readings, there will be whole school songs, and we will find out more about how our harvest contributions positively affect the lives of local disadvantaged people. If you can, please send in harvest contributions (durable foods in packets and tins are particularly useful) from Monday 23rd September. The assembly will be from 9:10 – 9:30 and parents are most welcome to attend.





Eligibility for free school meals:


Please look out for a separate letter today about applying for free school meals eligibility. To reinforce what the letter says, although Southwark have a policy of all children from YR to Y6 having their school lunches paid for, this is not the same as being eligible for free school meals. If you meet the criteria set out in the letter, please complete the attached application form. This will ultimately enable the school to secure the funding we are entitled to in the form of the pupil premium and therefore help all children achieve as well as possible irrespective of their backgrounds.





Progression in writing booklet:


Also going out today (sorry, the book bags will be bulging!) is a newly produced booklet for parents showing children’s progression in writing expected from Year 1 to Year 6. We hope you will find it useful in knowing how your children’s writing is developing in comparison to expected levels throughout school. It is also available to download in the curriculum/literacy section of the website. Please look out for a similar booklet about children’s progression in number skills which will go out next week. 








